PLEASANT TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING MINUTES		Thursday, May 16, 2019

[bookmark: _Hlk2324564]CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:	6:57PM
Trustees: Jeff Haenggi – Trustee, Michael Seeds – Clerk were present for the meeting.  Katie Gossman – Treasurer was not present

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: (~recording mark 1:17)
Motion was made and seconded to approve April 2019 meeting minutes	VOTE 2:0 For

PUBLIC ORGANIZATIONS OR SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS: 
None

OVERSEER’S REPORT: (~recording mark 2:50)
Overseer McGowan reviewed the Overseer’s report provided on the web site.  April was a slower month that allowed trimming and cleaning up brush and trees.  Along with ~50 tires that were dumped.  Over 916 tons of rock was added to the roads along with 52 miles + 4 neighborhoods graded. 

CLERK’S REPORT: (~recording mark 7:30)
Clerk Seeds discussed the “Clerk’s Log” that is a record of all items voted by the board.  The previous clerk has not provided all the records to Clerk Seeds, so he updated 2017 and 2018 based on the meeting minutes located on the web site.  

TREASURER’S REPORT: (~recording mark 8:28)
Treasurer Gossman was unable to attend so Trustee Haenggi presented the treasurer’s report.
Financial Report –– Beginning Balance: $334,657.22 – Cleared Transactions: $258,436.69 – Ending Balance: $254,438.27
Motion was made and seconded to approve April 2019 Vouchers	VOTE 2:0 For

TRUSTEE’S REPORT: (~recording mark 13:00)
Trustee Haenggi discussed the following:
· Received a letter from KDEM (Kansas Department of Emergency Management) about the recent storms and they feel that this will qualify for potential FEMA money.  He is working on preliminary damage estimates to Butler county.  That information is then submitted to the state and if a money threshold is achieved then FEMA funds will kick in.  ~$60,000 in damages estimated to Pleasant Township.
· Received a call from Butler County about the roundabout they will be doing at 150th and Butler road.  To allow Butler to complete it in less time (~4 months) they have asked to utilize Pleasant Township roads as a detour area.  Butler will chip seal Prairie Creek road from 140th to 150th and 140th from Butler road to Prairie Creek.  Butler will maintain 160th to Prairie Creek road, Prairie Creek road to 140th and 140th from Butler to Prairie Creek road until completion of roundabout.  

BOARD BUSINESS: (~recording mark 22:30)
Items tabled:
	1.
	Consider APAC Road Prep Proposal for summer 2019 Ship Seal Project on 170th St and 140th St



CITIZEN DISCUSSION: (~recording mark 24:15)
· Ed Templin commented on how well Gail Futhey is doing on Dunlap cemetery. 
· Bernard Gonzales discussed citizens paying for chip-seal of ½ mile of Hillwood.  Other members of the Hillwood addition commented and asked questions about the process and cost associated with this.  Trustee Haenggi will research more into millings or other materials for prepping the road for the potential of chip sealing.
· Hilde and Domingo Nunez asked about drainage and ditches on north Mulberry.  Trustee Haenggi asked Mr. and Mrs. Nunez if it would be possible to bring the township Bobcat to clean up the area on their property.  
· James Lewis asked additional questions about Hillwood addition, lists of projects, and records requests
· Lavona Vines brought up ditching issues east of her house on Prairie Creek
· Larry Carlson asked additional questions about Hillwood edition
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Miscellaneous comments/questions from other citizens throughout the citizen’s discussion

ADJOURNMENT:
Meeting adjourned at 7:59PM

Details and recordings available at www.PleasantTownshipBuCo.org	Location: American State Bank & Trust Room
